FLOOR ALERT

To:  
Members, California State Senate
Re:
SB 46 (Correa) re: Public Officials Compensation Disclosure,
OPPOSE
The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Legislative Committee of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials (CACEO) must oppose SB 46 due to burdensome workload and local cost impacts.  
SB 46 would require public officials who file a statement of economic interests (Form 700) pursuant to Section 87200 of the Government Code to file a compensation disclosure form with the office where the filer’s Form 700 is filed pursuant to Section 87500.  
The county clerk is the “default” Form 700 filing officer for all single-county public agencies that are not either city agencies or organs of the court.  Thus, the county clerk is the “filing officer” for Form 700s of officials of school and community college districts, special districts, joint powers authorities and a host of other local public agencies.  The workload and cost impact on county clerks due to the new mandates in SB 46 is very significant.

CACEO urges the Senate to consider that the State of California is currently collecting and publically posting the information that would be required through SB 46.  The Office of the State Controller has already instituted a program to collect compensation data from counties, cities and special districts and has posted the figures on a State website.  Unlike the SB 46 model, which requires the individual to obtain their own information from their financial officers and then transmit the information to their filing officer, the same information is currently submitted to the State by the local jurisdiction without a new bureaucratic process.
CACEO commends the Author for taking steps to increase accountability and oversight of local dollars, but urges the Senate to consider the cost and workload associated with the proposed program.  Locals who are complying with the current State Controller compensation disclosure program should not be required to administer a duplicative program.  

The Association urges your “no” vote on this measure.  

